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SOCIETY OF SAINT FRANCIS DE SALES
Salesian headquarters
VIA MARSALA, 42 – 00185 ROME
The Delegate of the Rector Major
Secretariat for the Salesian Family

Turin – Rome, 1 January 2024
To dear ADMA friends,
My fraternal greetings over these days in which the Church is celebrating the Mystery of the Incarnation of the Lord, contemplating with wonder how he was welcomed by Mary and Joseph, the shepherds and the Magi who represent all men and women of good will. 
With this communique I am letting you know, on behalf of our dear Rector Major, some family news. Fr Alejandro Guevara had to return to his Province of origin, leaving his service as Spiritual Animator of our ADMA Association. And to continue to accompany the Primary ADMA the Rector Major has appointed Fr Gabriel Cruz with the task of carrying out this service for the time preceding the celebration of the General Chapter of our Congregation, alongside the World Coordinator, Mr Renato Valera, and his council. 
We thank Fr Alejandro for his service over these years in which he has accompanied you with great enthusiasm and dedication, and I ask you to welcome Fr Gabriel who, in addition to his personal testimony, brings with him a rich missionary experience. Also,through his close collaboration with Fr Pierluigi Cameroni, he has seen first hand the power of grace at work in the hearts of the members of the Salesian Family whose holiness is in the process of formal recognition by the Church. 
I know that he takes up this service with great enthusiasm, and a readiness, according to his possibilities, to join with the Association as it prepares, among other initiatives, for the next World Congress in Fatima. I and the members of the Secretariat will also support him, with you and the Provincial Delegates in everything that is necessary to give continuity to the ADMA program, right at the time that the Association is gradually expanding. Fr Gabriel’s email address is animatore.spirituale@admadonbosco.org as well as  gcruz@sdb.org
May the Lord, who gave us Mary as our Mother and Teacher, guide us. Let us entrust ourselves to her, trust in her, and with her we will enjoy the fruits that, as an excellent educator, she sows in our hearts. 
My hope is that after Christmas celebrations in the family in the family, we can express our sense of Salesian Family in the month dedicated to Don Bosco by sharing with everyone the love for Mary that so identifies you.
With all my affection
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Fr Joan Lluís Playà 
The Rector major’s Central Delegate for the Salesian Family 
Turin - Rome, 1 January 2024, Solemnity of the Motherhood of Mary.
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